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MR STEEL MLA - The answer to the Member’s question is as follows: 

(1) There are no immediate plans to use Federal Black Spot Program funding for modification of any 
intersections along Kingsford Smith Drive between Southern Cross Drive and Belconnen Way. 
Nominations for Black Spot locations are considered annually by Black Spot Consultative Panels 
which consist of representatives and experts drawn from the community and road user groups, 
industry, Australian, state, territory and local government. 

a) See above. 
b) See above. 

 
(2) The Black Spot funding project signage near the intersection of Kingsford Smith Drive and 

Castieau Street is associated with the former Black Spot Intersection upgrade of Kingsford Smith 
Drive and Southern Cross Drive. This project was delivered in the 2017-18 financial year. Roads 
ACT have scheduled removal of these signs. 

Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 

 

 

Chris Steel MLA 

Minister for Transport and City Services                                                           Date:............................ 

  This response required 45 mins to complete, at an approximate cost of $61.26 

MRS KIKKERT: To ask the Minister for Transport and City Services —  

(1) Are there any plans to use Federal Black Spot Program funding to modify any intersections along 
Kingsford Smith Drive between Southern Cross Drive and Belconnen Way; if so, (a) what are 
those plans and what are the projected timelines and (b) has any consultation been undertaken 
with nearby residents and affected road users. 

(2) How long has the Black Spot Funding sign at the intersection of Castieau Street and Kingsford 
Smith Drive been there. 



 


